

# **MINUTES OF THE CHESWICK GREEN RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION**

## **WEDNESDAY 2nd March 2011**

**Present** George, Margaret, Dot, Pat, Ian, Barbara, Garry, Paul, Lisa, Brian and Jason  
**Apologies** Pete

### **Minutes from previous meeting**

Minutes were accepted with no matters arising.

### **Play Area, Shops & Car Park**

George said the Youth Shelter needed repair and Brian reported that the Parish Council have arranged for this to be done soon. Residents were willing to do it if there was a problem. George said the football pitch needed re-seeding and this was a good time of year to do it. It was agreed that George would purchase seed up to the value of £25. There had been some complaints over noise from the Saxon on some evenings. It is believed that secondary double glazing is to be fitted to alleviate the situation.

### **Village Hall**

The Parish Council has now completed a number of repairs and an upgrade of the heating system which seems to be working very well. There is no news on a possible extension. It was thought to be a good idea to tidy up the interior of the hall by repainting areas that are starting to look a little shabby. Something along the lines of a day when members turn up with brushes and do a bit of DIY sometime in the next couple of months.

### **Planning Applications**

There were two applications that did not raise any concerns but an application for electric gates on the Cheswick Way entrance to the new development at 194 Creynolds Lane raised some concern of safety relating to very young children as it was very close to the school. <http://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-1291974/Girl-5-second-child-crushed-death-electric-gates-week.html>

### **Magazine & Website**

Paul suggested putting information on the website warning of the recent spate of thefts of cars after keys were removed from houses using a fishing rod through the letterbox. George suggested an online suggestion box for a destination of the next coach trip.

### **Subscriptions**

Margaret reported that so far £808.50 has been banked.

### **Coach Trip and Future Events**

The upcoming coach trip to Weston S Mare, on 7<sup>th</sup> May has had a number of enquiry's and it looks as if there will be no problem in filling one coach at least.

Paul said he would be happy to organise a 'Race Night' in the village hall. Ian said it cant be on a Friday as Youth Club use the hall. Lisa suggested having one on the evening of Party In The Park and George said to book the equipment for the 2<sup>nd</sup> July.

George is going to book the band for this event.

**Police Matters** - Nothing to report

### **AOB**

The AGM is to be held on Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> May – Cheese, nibbles and wine for after.

Meeting closed at 9.30pm – Next meeting arranged for Wednesday 6th April